Department of Water Resources Michael L. Peterson, Director



Including service to the Cities of Elk Grove and Rancho Cordova

October 6, 2022

Dear Sacramento County Water Agency Customer:

As as follow-up to my previous letter, The Board of Directors approved the recommendation to award the Phase 3 Arden Service Area Pipe and Meter Installation Project (Phase 3 Project) to Teichert Construction on September 27, 2022. Therefore, the construction of the Phase 3 Project is expected to begin in November 2022. You will be receiving a postcard in the mail very soon with an invitation to our public presentation on October 19, 2022. The presentation should help you understand the project in more detail and how it will impact your property and neighborhood. The Project team and I will be available for questions after the presentation.

If you have any questions, please contact me at (916) 874-3070 or <u>ArdenServiceMeters@saccounty.net</u>. Please visit our website at <u>www.ArdenServiceMeters.org</u>, under the Phase 3 webpage for the latest project information.

Sincerely,

Helen Rocha, P.E.

Associate Civil Engineer



## **Phase 3 - Arden Service Area Pipe and Meter Installation Project**



